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October 18, 2012 

 

 

 

Your Eminence / Your Excellency: 

 

I write to announce that we have just received from the Vatican Congregation for Divine 

Worship and the Discipline of the Sacraments the decrees by which the Congregation approves 

the insertion of the optional Memorial of Blessed John Paul II in the Proper Calendar of the 

Dioceses of the United States (Prot. n. 646/12/L) and the proper liturgical texts for the 

observance of the Memorial (Prot. n 652/12L). 

 

The decrees and dated October 12, 2012 and October 13, 2012, respectively, come in response to 

our request after the overwhelmingly affirmative vote on this item by the Latin Church members 

of the USCCB in November, 2011. 

 

Along with this memo you will find a separate PDF file containing the proper liturgical texts in 

Latin, English, and Spanish for use on the observance of the optional Memorial on October 22.  I 

realize that this is short notice, but we are grateful to have received word in time to be able to 

observe the Memorial.  If possible, I ask that you forward this material to priests and parishes in 

your (arch)dioceses before Monday.  We will also make this information available through 

diocesan worship offices and commissions. 

 

I hope that observance of the Memorial will continue to foster devotion to the beloved Blessed 

John Paul II and be a source of spiritual renewal for our people. 

 

 

Sincerely yours in Christ, 

 
Most Reverend Gregory M. Aymond 

Archbishop of New Orleans 

Chairman 
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